


 

BIG THANK YOU! 

Thank you to all the volunteers and participants that attended the Fall Fireman's Breakfast.  

We look forward to seeing you in the Spring. 

A message from the Police Chief. 

As I am sure you have heard by now several area communities are experiencing thefts from unlocked  
motor vehicles.  It does not make a difference if you live in a bigger city or a small town, thefts from motor 
vehicles can occur. 
 
Such was the case here in Urbana on the night of October 5th.  Three thefts from motor vehicles occurred 
throughout the town.  Additionally three vehicles were stolen, unfortunately one was involved in a hit and 
run accident after it was stolen and was damaged beyond repair. 
 
Law Enforcement trends show thefts from motor vehicles rise this time of year.  The holidays are just 
around the corner and Christmas shopping will begin.  While we would like to think we don’t have to lock 
our vehicles in a small town we do.  You should not leave any valuables in your vehicle or leave your keys 
in them.  Imagine the feeling of spending the day Christmas shopping and going out the next morning and 
discovering everything you had bought the day before was stolen during the night because your car had 
been left unlocked.       
 
We live in a safe community but we are not immune to anything.  Please take the extra seconds it takes to 
remove your keys and lock your vehicle.    
 

Jerry Michael 
Chief of Police        


